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Good afternoon Chairperson Kallos and members of the committee on Governmental 

Operations.  The Real Estate Board of New York, representing over 17,000 owners, developers, 

managers, and brokers of real property in New York City, thanks you for the opportunity to 

testify on the proposal relating to the environmental control board’s notices of violation citing 

owners of specific entities or premises by name.  

 

REBNY and its members support the goals of Introduction 807, and have always been advocates 

for achieving the greatest level of transparency possible with regard to civil penalties, violations, 

and those who should be held responsible for paying them. We believe that this bill can play an 

important role in that process, and greatly diminish the confusion that can – and sometimes does 

– ensue when a generic notice does not accurately name the respondent in question.  

 

For this legislation to be as effective as possible, REBNY recommends that it be amended to also 

apply to occupants of premises in addition to owners of those entities. As currently written, this 

bill does not adequately state that liable parties will be held responsible for their violations, but 

implies that the control board will simply name owners on resulting notices, regardless of their 

level of involvement in the violation, if any.  

 

As stated in our testimony regarding Introductions 823 and 826 - greater transparency in 

enforcement against illegal conversions of dwelling units and civil penalties for illegal 

conversions of dwelling units, respectively – our priority is that bills of this nature be constructed 

to ensure that the entities responsible for actually committing these violations be held responsible 

for paying the ensuing penalties, and we view Intro. 807 as an encouraging step in that direction. 

As it currently stands, if a tenant illegally converts his or her apartment through a service such as 

Airbnb, Intro. 807 would simply require the name of the owner be placed on the notice, while the 

tenant would still not legally be required to shoulder any of the penalties.  

 

With modifications to address the aforementioned concerns, REBNY would support Int. No. 

807. Thank you again for the opportunity to comment, and we look forward to continuing our 

conversations with the Council to continue improving these introduction.  




